## **BOARD OF SUPERVISORS**

## MADISON COUNTY, MISSISSIPPI

Department of Engineering/Road Management Dan Gaillet, P.E., County Engineer/ Road Manager 3137 South Liberty Street, Canton, MS 39046 Office (601) 855-5670 FAX (601) 859-5857

## **MEMORANDUM**

April 18, 2016

TO: Sheila Jones, Supervisor, District I
Trey Baxter, Supervisor, District II
Gerald Steen, Supervisor, District III

David Bishop, Supervisor, District IV Paul Griffin, Supervisor, District V

FROM: Dan Gaillet, P.E.

County Engineer/Road Manager

RE: Bozeman Rd and Reunion Parkway, Phase III Engineering Selection

An Engineering Selection Committee met to select firms to design the Federally/MDOT funded projects, Bozeman Road and Reunion Parkway, Phase III. The following firms submitted on the projects:

- Michael Baker International, Inc. Ridgeland, MS
- Mississippi Engineering Group, Inc. Jackson, MS
- Neel-Schaffer Madison, MS
- Pickering Flood, MS
- Stantec
   Madison, MS
- Thompson EngineeringRidgeland, MS
- WGK
   Clinton, MS

The Committee selected the following firms to perform engineering services on these two projects:

Bozeman Rd Project

**Neel-Schaffer** 

• Reunion Parkway, Phase III Project

Stantec

Therefore, a recommendation is being made to the Board to initiate contract negotiations with the engineering firms. Once prices are negotiated, etc., the firms will be brought back before the Board for approval of their contract. It is at that point we will be committing to spending money. Again, time is becoming critical since we have two deadlines facing the County in Jan and Feb, '17. The Environmental Review MUST be completed, or we risk losing the funding for the project(s).